FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

25
VOTE SHEET

SEPTEMBER 18, 2001

RE: Docket No. 010801-WS - Application for transfer of majority
organizational control of Bieber Enterprises d/b/a Breeze Hill Utilities,
Inc., holder of Certificates Nos. 598-W and 513-S in Polk County, from Paul
E. Bieber to Terrance Hartigh.

ISSUE 1: Should the transfer of majority organizational control of Bieber
Enterprises d/b/a Breeze Hill Utilities from Paul E. Bieber to Terrance
Hartigh be approved?

RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The transfer of majority organizational control
should be approved. The seller should be held responsible for remitting to
the Commission 2001 regulatory assessment fees accrued prior to the
closing. The buyer should be held responsible for the 2001 annual report
for the period January 1 through December 31, 2001, and remitting to the
Commission the balance of 2001 regulatory assessment fees accrued after the
closing. )
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ISSUE 2: Should the existing rates and charges for the utility be

continued?

RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The rates and charges approved for the utility should
be continued. The tariff reflecting the transfer of majority
organizational control should be approved effective for services rendered

or connections made on or after the stamped approval date.

ISSUE 3: Should the docket be closed?
RECOMMENDATION: Yes. There are no issues remaining and the docket should

be closed upon the issuance of the Final Order.
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